NATIONAL STATISTICS COUNCIL

PRESS RELEASE: IMMEDIATE

Victoria, July 26, 2010 – The National Statistics Council, the government-appointed advisory body to the Chief Statistician, today issued a call for the restoration of the mandatory long form for the 2011 Census, along with reforms in the planning process for the 2016 Census, and an amendment to the Statistics Act to remove the possibility of a jail sentence for failing to fill out census questionnaires. 

While recognizing that Canadians should not be overburdened by intrusive demands for unnecessary information, the National Statistics Council also sees the huge need among a multitude of Canadian users for the data gathered in the Census long-form and is concerned by the impact of the loss of reliable information for a wide range of decision-makers in both the private and public sectors. The Census, in effect, is our best periodic snapshot, in detail, of the changes occurring in the Canadian economy and society. “Loss of the Census 2011 mandatory long-form data would leave a serious gap in monitoring those changes as well as depriving Canadians of the statistics they need for informed decision-making,” Ian McKinnon, chair of the National Statistics Council, warned. 

The National Statistics Council said it was too late to redesign the Census 2011 mandatory long form but proposed a set of criteria to be used by Statistics Canada in designing the questionnaire for Census 2016. All questions, the Council said, should meet at least one of four proposed tests (see attached statement from the National Statistics Council, Seeking Solutions).

The National Statistics Council expressed its confidence in the integrity and professionalism of Statistics Canada, including its strict provisions on confidentiality of respondent information, declaring, “we are satisfied that Canadians trust Statistics Canada and its procedures and that Canadians provide answers they would be unwilling to provide to a private survey firm.” 

The Council also expressed its deep concern over planned changes to the 2011 Census. “We believe that the changes will harm the integrity and quality of the statistical system,” it said, urging the government to reconsider its position. 
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Statement attached.

